
TAILHOLT METROPOLITAN DISTRICTS NOS. 1-3

2022 ANNUAL REPORT  
TO  

THE TOWN OF SEVERANCE 

Pursuant to the Service Plan for Tailholt Metropolitan Districts Nos. 1-3 (the “Districts”), the 
Districts are required to submit an annual report to the Town of Severance, that shall include, but not 
be limited to, the information on the progress of the Districts and implementation of the Service 
Plan.   

For the year ending December 31, 2022, the Districts make the following report: 

1. Boundary changes made or proposed to the Districts’ boundaries as of December 
31 of the prior year. 

On March 31, 2022 an Order of Exclusion of Property from District No. 1 was entered by 
the Weld County District Court.  In the Order, the properties described as Lots 1 and 2, Tailholt 
3rd Filing, were excluded from District No. 1. The Order of Exclusion was recorded with the Weld 
County Clerk and Recorder that same day at Reception No. 4814734.   

2. Intergovernmental Agreements with other governmental entities, either entered into 
or proposed, as of December 31 of the prior year. 

An Intergovernmental Agreement between Tailholt Metropolitan District Nos. 1-3 was 
entered on January 12, 2016. 

The Districts entered into an Intergovernmental Agreement and a Subdivision 
Improvement Agreement with the Town of Severance in June of 2016.   

3. A list of all facilities and improvements constructed by the Districts that have been 
dedicated to and accepted by the Town as of December 31 of the prior year. 

Phase I and II improvements that have been completed have been dedicated in accordance 
with approved development plans.  Letters of acceptance from the Town are on file with 
the Town. 

4. The assessed valuation of the Districts for the current year. 

Tailholt Metropolitan District No. 1  $115,660 
Tailholt Metropolitan District No. 2  $155,210 
Tailholt Metropolitan District No. 3  $7,403,180  
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5. Current year budget including a description of the Public Improvements to be 
constructed in such year. 

No public improvements were constructed by the Districts in 2022 and there are no plans for the 
construction of public improvements in 2023 by the Districts.  The Developer continues to 
construct improvements in accordance with approved development plans with the Town. The 
Districts’ 2023 Budgets are attached hereto as Exhibit A.   

6. Audit of the Districts, and any entity formed by one or more of the Districts, and 
financial statements for the year ending December 31 of the previous year, prepared in accordance 
with generally accepted accounting principles or audit exemption, if applicable. 

An application for exemption from audit was filed and accepted for District No. 2 as the 
revenues and expenditures were less than $750,000 in 2022.  Extensions to file Audits for District 
Nos. 1 and 3 have been filed.  Once finalized and filed the 2022 Audit Reports for District Nos. 1 
and 3 will be available via the State Auditor’s online portal. 

7. Notice of any uncured events of default by any of the Districts, which continue 
beyond a ninety (90) day period, under any Debt instrument. 

None. 

Dated: July 28, 2023  SPENCER FANE LLP 

/s/ David S. O’Leary  
David S. O’Leary 
Attorney for the Districts



EXHIBIT A 
(2023 Budgets) 






























































